
PROPOSED TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE
Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1974, Schedule 10, 11(e), the Kaipara District Council 
hereby gives notice that Fuzen Entertainment have made an application to have roads 
within the Kaipara District closed on the days and times set out below for the purpose of 
the Northern Bass New Years Festival 2025/2026.   

Monday 29 Dec 2025 to Thursday 1 Jan 2026
•	 7.6km of Settlement Road 
•	 4.6km of Lawrence Road
•	 1.2km of Valley Road

There will still be resident access over these dates with the sticker system that has 
worked well for the past 3 years. It’s recommended to use the alternative route via 
Kaiwaka-Mangawhai Road.
Any objections to this proposal should be emailed to Kaipara District Council on council@
kaipara.govt.nz no later than 4.00pm on Friday 3 October 2025 and will be considered at 
the Council meeting on 10 October 2025.
Kaipara District Council


